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I. Primary activities undertaken during the past year 

1. The management of AnGR in Estonia has been coordinated since 1st January 2003 by the Veterinary and Food Board. 

2. New Farm Animals Breeding Act was launched on the 1st of January 2003. The activity of Estonian Animal Breeding Inspectorate was finished and the Department of Farm Animal Breeding was formed in the staff of Veterinary and Food Board. The new Focal Point for AnGR is Veterinary and Food Board.

3. Breeding co-operative “Estonian Red Cattle” joined with Estonian Animal Breeders’ Association in November 2002. 

4. The number of local endangered breeds (Estonian Native cattle, Estonian Native horse) is increasing due to the State subsidies for endangered breeds.

5. A preservation area for the Estonian Native horse was created in 2001. Officially it was opened in May 2003. 

6. The State subsidies for milking cows, young and beef bovines, ewes and she-goats were paid to the owners.

7. Within the frames of agri-environment programme the subsidies for pasturing animals in meadows and coastal pastures were paid.

8. Efficient collaboration to study the origin and diversity of cattle and sheep breeds has been continued between Nordic and Baltic research institutions. The cattle and sheep breeds will be characterised by molecular markers (microsatellites, Y chromosome, mtDNA). 

9. A lot of attention has been paid for raising public awareness and for pointing attention to the problems connected with management and conservation of genetic resources. Several publications were issued in newspapers and journals. The AnGR issues (problems) have been considered in several meetings and round-tables. TV and radio has been invited to participate in actions for raising public awareness.

II. SoW Country Report


The SoW Country report has been prepared in collaboration with breeding organisations, breed societies, stakeholders and research institutions. The work has been initiated the development of national strategy for the management of AnGR in Estonia. 

III. Activities planned for the coming year

1. Elaborate national action plan for the management of AnGR in Estonia.

2. Further development of the national farm animal data bank.

3. Continue collaboration with Nordic and Baltic countries and initiate a new horse diversity project for characterisation of local horse breeds and investigation of evolutionary relationships between Baltic and Northern European breeds.

4. Reorganise the web pages containing information about breeds in Estonia (Estonian and English version).

5.   Produce booklets to introduce Estonian farm animal breeds.

